
ACP is ready 
for you! 
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Introductions

Mr. Alcala – Principal

Dr. Wilkinson – Assistant Principal

Mrs. Nassar – Math Department Head

Mrs. Bigelow - Registrar



ACP Oakland Boosters 

•Get involved

•Board positions

•Non Board positions

•Fundraisers

Booster 
President



Parent Pick up and Drop off

Pull as far forward as 
possible

Please stay in line

Every second helps!



Homework / Grading

• We grade based upon what you turn in, not completion. There are no fluff grades. 
We review homework to ensure correctness. 

• You should expect about 2 hours a night. 

• Grades are based mainly upon our assessments.

• Elementary Grades vs. Middle School Grades.



Student Planners

• Please sit down with your student and review their 
agenda.  

• School-wide expectation

• Planners are used to help students: 

Develop a good habit

Stay organized

Be task oriented

Plan ahead



Getting ready for Math class

• What should you be doing over the summer?

• Math 7

• Pre-Algebra

• Algebra

• The days of doing it in your head are over. Students should always 
show their work, even if they are using a calculator.

Nassar



Preparing for everything else! 

• Long term projects—Plan ahead

• Homework expectations

• Take advantage of breaks

• Accept the process– Reap the rewards



Homework/Extra Help

• Teachers offer times to offer homework help

• Power hour
• Tues/Wed/Thurs  2:45-3:45  
• Quiet Study and Homework time in a classroom- it is not tutoring

• Conference time 
• Tues/Wed/Thurs  20-30 min after first period
• Conference with any teacher with a pass
• Long term project planning
• Quiet study and homework time

Mrs. Bigelow



Jr High Athletics

• We are part of the East Valley Conference (EVC)

• Compete against Chandler/Higley/Queen Creek

• Designated sports per quarter

• Students must have a physical to try out, and all paperwork 
must be on file before you can try out.

• Plenty of opportunities to get involved!

• https://www.cusd80.com/domain/1526 Check out our 
website for more info!

https://www.cusd80.com/domain/1526


Dress code

• The goal is to look professional.

• Shorts / Skirts must be mid thigh or lower.

• Polos must be tucked in.

• Belts need to be worn.

• Leggings / Jeggings are not professional.

• Jackets and sweatshirts must be solid school colors / or 
college wear.

• Friday dress / College dress / Spirit Weeks / Free Dress. 

• Where to get uniforms?  Anton Sports or Uniform exchange



Student Conduct and Discipline

ACP maintains high academic and behavior 
expectations. 

Mistakes are expected in Jr High. It’s ok!   

Learning from them with guidance and 
consequence is also expected. 



Weekly Emails / ATR / Summer Letters

• Please read them.  
• You will receive an email from each teacher every Friday

• Mr. Alcala sends a weekly Around the Realm newsletter

• They are your best source of information.

Alcala



Are you ready for ACP?  
• We Strive for the Impossible, to become Extraordinary!

• 100% Open Enrollment
• The open enrollment is a one year commitment

• If there are concerns/need for withdrawal it requires principal and district approval since 
you are here on open enrollment

• All Honors Courses
• No on-level courses

• Some students are skipping a year in math

• Parent responsibility to procure outside tutoring

• Emergency Card and health Update-Online
• This is REQUIRED for all families by first month of school.

• Attendance
• All absences must be called in to front office – 480-224-3933

• Please plan to be present for finals as they are 20% of semester grade

• Finals – finals are not given early for any reason – CUSD procedures Mrs. Bigelow



What’s next? 

• Summer Newsletter will be emailed out to you by June 6th

• Day of the Knights (Students pick up schedules) in our Gym on July 18th

from 10am-4pm

• ACP office will be open Mon-Thurs starting June 1st

• Please email Mrs. Bigelow if you have any specific questions

bigelow.linda@cusd80.com

mailto:Bigelow.linda@cusd80.com

